St. Cecilia Parish

Mission 1908 Parish 1981 Pastor: Fr. Raymond Bueno, O.C.D., J.C.L.

Located at: 26900 - 78th Ave NW Mail: PO Box 1002 Stanwood WA 98292

Phone: (360)629-3737 or (360)629-4425 Fax: (360)629-6127

Email: secretary@saintccc.org Visit us at: www.stceciliastanwood.org

Masses:

Saturday Vigil ~ 5:00pm Sunday ~ 9:00am, 11:00am (Rosary at 8:30am)

Daily:

Tuesday - Saturday $\sim 9:00$ am (Morning Prayer at 8:40am)

Every Thursday ~ 9:30am Eucharistic Exposition Benediction at 6:00pm (closing prayers start at 5:45pm)

Reconciliation ~ by appointment or

Tuesday and Friday ~ 9:30am - 10:00am

Saturday $\sim 3:30 pm$ - 4:45 pmSunday $\sim 8:00 am$ - 8:45 am

Br. Mark Moran, O.C.D. Director

Carmelite Institute of Spirituality

27004-78th Ave NW Stanwood, WA 98292 360-629-4032 mtcarmel.nw1@gmail.com www.carmeliteinstituteofspirituality.com

Carmelite Book Store and Gift Shop

Regular Hours: Tues, Wed, Thurs., 10:00 am - 12:30 pm

Call for Saturday Hours.

Regular Office Hours (Sept 1-May 31)

Monday - Thursday 8:30am - 3:30pm

Summer Office Hours (June 1-Aug. 31)

Monday - Thursday 8:30 am - 12:30pm

Closed Friday

In Residence: Fr. Charles Garrity, O.C.D.

Brother Mark Moran, O.C.D.

Staff ~

Administrator: Don Allen

Parish Secretary: Debbie O'Grady

Administrative Assistant: Tammy Geubelle Faith Formation/RCIA: Kenneth Kron

Youth Minister: Karen Boespflug Choir Director: Kim Maloney

Bookkeeper: Erika Rhue Custodian: Silvia Garcia

May 18 - 19, 2019 Fifth Sunday of Easter







Since the close of the Second Vatican Council in 1965 the term "full, active conscious participation" in the liturgy has been misunderstood. The term does not originate

with the Second Vatican Council. Pope Pius X coined the term in his 1903 Motu proprio *tra le sollecitudini*, which concerned the renewal of sacred music. In the writing of Pope Pius X the phrase "full active participation" meant the active passivity of the faithful offering themselves in prayer during the celebration of the liturgy. In *Sacrosanctum concillium*, the decree on the liturgy of the Second Vatican Council, uses the term in the same way. This interpretation is reinforced by an *ad limina* speech that Pope John Paul II gave to the bishops of the Northwestern region of the United States (Washington, Oregon, Idaho, Montana, and Alaska) in 1998. I have included this speech in this week's bulletin. I encourage each person to read it and reflect upon it.

The Church is in a time when the faithful have to be united in the proper celebration of the Sacred Ministries. Through the reverent celebration of the Mass we, as Christians, participate in the sanctification of our souls and the sanctification of the world. Liturgy is the center of our lives as Christians, so we have an obligation to celebrate the liturgy well and with the reverence that God deserves.

God Bless ... Father Raymond

Holy Day of Obligation: The Ascension of the Lord scheduled May 30th will be celebrated the weekend of June 2nd.

ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL

We encourage those who have not yet submitted their returns, to please prayerfully consider your contribution. Donating online through www.seattlearchdioces.org/donate is highly suggested. You can also find pledge envelopes in the pews for your convenience.

Please remember, if you are unable to give this year, please commit to praying for the ACA.

Online giving also helps grow & sustain our church. With Vacations coming up, please consider this way to donate.

Thank you!



PLEASE-PLEASE!! write your parish number on your

checks!!!!

This helps our weekly volunteer counters! Thank you!



Prayers Requested: All those on St. Cecilia's Prayer Chain along with continued prayers for Mary & James Young, Kym Rapier, Preston Laine, Theresa Rowe, Ginny Dunham, Ginger Lansing, Leroy Dahl, Mike Burrows, Ken Kron and all our military parishioners & others serving the country outside the United States.

Prayer for the repose of the soul: Anita Leet, RIP



Weekend Mass Intentions

05/18: 5pm: Ionne Cannon, RIP 05/19: 9am: St. Cecilia's Parishioners

11am: Mr. Jean-Pierre d'Hollander, RIP

Weekday 9 am Mass Intentions

05/20: NO MORNING MASS

05/21: Donald William Frost, RIP 05/22: Rita Miles, INT

05/22: Rita Miles, INT 05/23: German Martinez, RIP 05/24: Soon In Lee, RIP

05/25: Michael & Katie Kennedy Baby, RIP

Happenings this week ...

Sunday, May 19: 9am Mass w/Baptism / Doughnuts

10:15am St. Vincent de Paul

10:30am RCIA 11am Mass

1-3:30pm Altar Servers Bowling/Pizza

Monday, May 20: **NO MASS** Tuesday, May 21: 9am Mass

9:30-11am Widows/Widowers meet in Social Hall 6-8pm LAST Spring Grief Support in Youth Rm

Wednesday, May 22: 9am Mass Thursday, May 23: 9am Mass

> Adoration / Benediction 6:30pm Choir Practice 6:30pm Adult Catechism Class

Friday, May 24: 9am Mass

Saturday, May 24: 9am Mass Saturday, May 25: 9am Mass 5pm Mass

Sunday, May 26:

9 am Mass

10:30 am RCIA 11 am Mass

Monday, May 27: Parish Office CLOSED

LOST & FOUND ...

The Parish Office has quite a collection of items left from Masses, meetings, and gatherings. If you think you may have lost an item, please stop in the Parish Office and see what we have. Items will be donated after a certain amount of time has passed. Thank you!



If you have not yet picked up your **Parish Directory**please do so

Monday thru Thursday 8:30am-3:00pm.

Or call the Parish Office to make special pick-up arrangements.

Parish Office will be activating the summer hour schedule beginning June 3rd. Hours will be from 8:30 am until 12:30 pm Monday through Thursday. These hours will be in effect throughout the summer months ending September 1st.



Thank you to the Knights of Columbus for their generosity in time and preparation in serving breakfast to all the parish moms this past weekend.

It's MANDATORY MASS COUNT time again!

You will notice the ushers walking around during the Mass over the next four weeks. Please do not be alarmed, they are doing a good deed for the Archdiocese.



NEW: St. Rita's Outreach (subset of Grief Ministry)

St. Rita is the patron saint of the impossible. Perhaps this new Outreach will hep you achieve what seems to be impossible while you learn to face your own "new reality" which can be caused by any number of new situations in your life.

Mission: The mission of St Rita's Outreach is to provide a safe place for people to share about their "new reality," to network with others experiencing similar situations, to socialize, and to learn from guest speakers. Topics may include: "Nutrition, Cooking for One," "Managing a Budget," "Redemptive Suffering, Making Meaning of Pain," "Our Catholic Purpose," "Movement for Energy." St. Rita's Outreach will meet the third Tuesday of each month.

The first gathering is:

TUESDAY, MAY 21st
9:30-11:00 am in the Social Hall
Bring a friend for a potluck cookie social



We hope to see you there where we are confident this Outreach can help you deal more effectively as you face your own "new reality." Please call the Parish Office (360-629-3737) or Marianne McGarry-Bloom if you have questions.

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL ... "The Vatican Express"

Plan now for registering your child/children for this year's VBS. July 15-19 from 9am-12noon. It's always a fun-filled week of classes, crafts, art, and prayer. If questions, contact Tammy in the Parish Office. Hope we have a great turnout! AND... Volunteers will be needed!

If you missed the pre-sale of St. Cecilia's Parish Cookbook you will still be able to purchase one (or more) but not until June 22-23! Cost is \$15.00

These new cookbooks have over 350 delicious recipes authored by our very own parishioners & special recipes from deceased former Guild members.

You can make checks payable to the St. Cecilia Women's Guild **but not until June 22nd & 23rd**. These would make a great bridal shower/wedding gift! **AND...**

Bake Sale will be this same weekend! Help yourself into the Social Hall and Enjoy the yummy donated goodies!



Attention Graduating Seniors . . .

On Sunday, June 2nd at the 11:00 am Mass, there will be a High School graduation blessing, followed by a private potluck for graduates and their families. This potluck is by invitation only. Parents, if you have a senior in high school and have not received an invitation, please contact Karen Boespflug, Youth Minister at the parish office to RSVP.

youthminister@saintccc.org or 360-629-4425.

GENTLE REMINDERS ...

- Leaving your car in the church parking lot? Please let the Parish Office know so your car won't get towed.
- ◆ Please be kind to fellow parishioners during their prayer time.... SACRED SILENCE is appreciated and children should NOT BE running around.
- Respect the church grounds and dispose of all trash (including gum and cigarettes)
- With construction started at the high school, please drive carefully down the street: lots of construction vehicles will be in the area the next few months.

